Bath Bicycle and Pedestrian Committee
Minutes: July 17, 2013

Present: Robert Mc Chesney, Steve Balboni, Peter Owen, Andrew Deci, Sharon Wilbraham, Perian
Moore, Kevin Shute, John Swenson, Colleen Fuller

Meeting called to order at 3:00pm

Agenda Issue

Discussion

Actions

June 2013
Minutes

Minutes of previous meeting were approved.

Minutes Accepted

Chairpersons
Report:
Reorganization

Nancy Perkins has resigned from the committee. The vacancy will be advertised in
the paper. In his absence, Kevin Shute, was elected to fill the role of secretary left
vacant with Nancy’s departure.

Street Audit group will meet at 2pm at City Hall on Friday, July 19", 2013. Colleen,
Robert, Tink, Kevin and Andrew

Committee members were reminded about the need to report auto/bike incidents
to Chief Field. Auto registration info must be included. Chief Field will see that the
offending drive is contacted.

Bike Racks

Peter spoke with Steve Brackett at Brackett's market concerning location of their
rack.

Bill Milam may have a rack stored away at the Parks/Cemetery storage facility

Robert spoke with Fournier’s about fabrication of additional racks.

The bike rack sag
goes on

Q




Agenda Issue Discussion Actions
Great Outdoor  [Event: Saturday, September 28", 8am — 1pm.
\Weekend Continued

Several meetings are planned in the next few weeks to further organize the event.
Plans are underway to develop maps with biking and associated wellness info.
\Volunteers are being solicited including Merrymeeting Wheelers, to assist with the
event

communication
from Perain and
Rebecca

Striping and fog
lines

Robert presented a slide show and handed out info on striping and fog lines.
Benefits of striping include traffic calming, signifying the road edge and
establishing travel lanes. Robert did some preliminary measuring of Congress
Ave. from Chandler Drive to Five Corners and found that travel lanes varied from
10 — 15 feet.

Question was asked if Bath had a guideline for road width and Peter reported that
width varies with no definitive width guideline.

Suggestion was made to establish uniform travel lane specs in Bath, based on
posted speeds.

Further discussion
next Meeting

Ex officio reports

Steve Balboni- He’s building a turf field!

Peter Owen — Pulling together side walk plan using GIS technology. A contractor
has been selected for sidewalk renovations downtown and the work will be done
in September and October 2013.

Andrew Deci — Reported of two bike accidents involving youngsters in the past
couple of months.




Agenda Issue

Discussion

Actions

Next Meeting

Wednesday, September 18", 2013 , 3pm @ Bath Parks and Recreation Building

NO AUGUST MEETING




